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APPROVE THE PROJECTED SMALL WORKS
PROJECT LIST FOR FISCAL YEAR 2012-13

Jon Marchetta, Financial Manager, Facilities
Management Services

Tim Donahue, Director, Facilities Management Services

Wing-Kit Chung, Vice President, Administrative Services
Dr. Preston Pulliams, District President

Since approval of the 2012 projects by Board Resolution
12-025 in August 2011, there has been a delay in the
administrative setup of the retainer program with the
Oregon University System (OUS) that did not allow
projects to begin utilizing the tool until January 2012.
Staff has only 4 projects in process since January 2012
utilizing this small works retainer purchasing method. The
experience with this program so far has allowed staff the
flexibility to offer more contracting opportunities to the
Minority, Women and Emerging Small Business
(MWESB) firms which is a board contracting goal. For
example, for the district painting projects, 4 out of the 5
contractors used are MWESB firms.

The attached list contains projects that staff plans to
initiate during the fiscal year. For FY 2012-13, the
aggregate estimated amount is $5,115,000. This is a
proposed list based on current college priorities and is
subject to changes if the College’s needs change. At the
end of the fiscal year staff will provide the Board with a
report detailing the actual projects initiated; the Vendors
selected; and the status of each project.

A $750,000 small works project has been included to
address unplanned and unforeseen building
infrastructure and system failures that may occur.
Projects funded from the $750,000 in contingency will be
reported back to the Board. In addition a $250,000
project has been included to contract with Architectural

274



RECOMMENDATION:

and Engineering Consultants for preplanning activities
associated with FY 2013-14 construction projects. This
will allow Facilities Management Services to move to a
more proactive method of managing its construction
projects.

That the Board of Directors acting in their capacity as
Local Contract Review Board approve the list of projects
in Exhibit A in the aggregate amount is $5,115,000 for FY
2012-13. The proposed projects will be funded from the
Capital Project (2000) Fund and the Bond (2200) fund.

275



000'STT'S

000052 puog >HOM Bunnsuod pue Bunasuibua ‘leimoanyaly vi/ELAd[  1SIa 3AIM Lo141S1a
00006 puog sjoeloud pajnpayosun /pauueidun| 1SI4 3AIM Lo1¥1S1a
000'G91L 0002 Jouap@ Juied /|23]SG [BINJOBNYDLY JB0D) JOPMOd AS 31IS SNdNYD VINVATAS
000°05L 0002 [epoway Lol 1S AS| ONIA1ING ADOTONHO3IL ANV ION3IDS
000'00€ puog JouRIX3 uS-8Y AS AdYHEI
000'002 puog sbuipjing ||y - uoijezijeyaay bunuied| 1S1Q 3AIM LOIM1SIa
000'00¢€ 0002 sjo5juo) Bunybi AS 3AIM SNdWVYD
000'062 0002 ealy Buiuig - buuool jJeays AS| ¥3LINID 3931102 SIAYYNYIFIA ONY
000'0G€ puog BuLool) Yy 134V eoejdey AS| ¥3LINID 393102 SIAYYNYIFIA ONY
000'0S1 0002 juswaoe|day buijess Jejeay | oLy L '€ ONIQTING
000'00% 0002 sbueysanQ pjingay oY £'Z ONIQTING
000002 0002 jUuej [@ny [8S3IP PuUNoJS) BA0QY MBU |[BJSUl pUB | S UOISSILLWO0IS(] oY ZONIaTINg
000'00S puog Buusie Aun|  1SIa 3AIM LOI¥1SIa
000'002 puog (z eseyd) uonosjoid yneq ay| 1SIq 3aim Lo1M1S1a
000'062 0002 selepdn jying-sy| 1SIA 3AIM LO1Y1SIa
00000 0002 sjo5uod 0aal  1sia 3AIM LO1¥1SIa

350D pajewnsy pung 931 sndwe) Suipjing

€TAd gmuuw_.o.-n_ 33V pue uoildnijsuo) :19)1soy SHIOM |jews SIAL

V HQIYx3 6<1-C1



